
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

INVITATION FOR BID NO. 2025-006 
PUMP STATION GENERATOR PROJECT 

BRADLEY INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT 
 
 

The Connecticut Airport Authority (CAA) is seeking bids to furnish and install three (3) 
replacement sewer pump station backup generators at Bradley International Airport (BDL). 
 
Bid documents will be available on August 13, 2024, and may be downloaded at:  
https://ctairports.procureware.com. Bidders must be registered to access the bid in its entirety 
and to submit a bid. 
 
Due date for bids is no later than September 24, 2024, 1:00 p.m. (EDT). Vendors who wish to 
view the bid results may do so by logging into https://ctairports.procureware.com at the date and 
time noted above. 
 
MANDATORY PRE-BID REQUIREMENTS 
The CAA will conduct a mandatory pre-bid meeting/site tour at 1:00 p.m. (EDT). September 10, 
2024, in the Maintenance Conference Room located at 85-168 Light Lane; Windsor Locks, CT 
06096.  Refer to Exhibit ‘A’ for directions to the facility.  
  
The CAA will also offer a mandatory walk-thru for Bidders interested in touring the relevant 
areas.  This tour will be limited to no more than two (2) individuals per Bidder.  Bidders 
must RSVP in order to participate in the tour.  
 
The site tour will include areas that are located on the secured side of the Airport; therefore, 
individuals planning on attending the tour must submit the attached Temporary Badge 
Application Form to procurement@ctairports.org no later than 11:00 a.m. (EDT), September 6, 
2024.  Individuals will be subject to a security screening prior to admittance to the site. 
 
COMMUNICATIONS: 
During the period from advertisement of this IFB and until a contract is awarded, bidders shall 
not contact any employee of the CAA concerning this procurement except in writing via the 
questions link found at https://ctairports.procureware.com.  The deadline to submit questions will 
be September 17, 2024, 11:00 a.m. (EDT). The CAA reserves the right to respond to only 
questions it deems part of the technical process. Responses to questions will be provided to all 
bidders in the form of an Addendum to the IFB, if the CAA determines it is in its best interest. 
Any questions received after this time will likely be unanswered. The CAA reserves the right, at 
its sole discretion, to respond to such questions. If a Bidder has a question related to the 
technical process after the question deadline noted above, they may reach out to the CAA’s 
Purchasing Agent via e-mail at procurement@ctairports.org. 
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